
Friday 17th December 2021

Headteacher Comment

Thank you to all our families for turning out in such great numbers to see our different Christmas shows 
this week. The EYFS and KS1 children produced a fantastic performance with all our youngest children 
performing bravely in front of a packed audience. The singing and dancing was amazing and it was 
wonderful to see the children taking on individual speaking roles at such a young age. Children played 
their roles confidently and with great enthusiasm! I think we can all safely say that the children have 
made us proud! Thank you to all the children for their efforts and the staff for going ‘above and beyond’ 
to create such entertaining shows.

I would like to express our sincere thanks to all families for all your support throughout another eventful 
term at FGA, particularly this week with the introduction of daily testing for some classes. As a school, 
we have done everything we can to keep the school open and to ensure our school community stays as 
safe as possible. The staff in particular have been incredible, they always go above and beyond to 
ensure the children have the best experiences in school and this term has been no exception. The fact 
we have been able to keep going is due to their hard work and dedication and I am sure you will join me 
in saying a very big thank you to all staff in school. 

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas, a Happy New Year and look forward to seeing you in 2022.

Mrs Higginson

Katy Higginson           
Head of School

Attendance 

Week Ending

17.12.2021

R 72.5

Y1 66

Y2 80.1

Y3 94.8

Y4 88.8

Y5 90.2

Y6 95.3

Whole 

School 

(weekly

) 

83.7

Whole 

School

(Sept 

to 

date)

93.3

Target 97%

Dates for your 

Diary

Monday 20th

December – KS2 

Carol Concert 2pm

Tuesday 21st

December – Finish 

for Christmas 

1.30pm

Tuesday 4th

January – Return to 

School

EYFS Christmas Performance

EYFS staff are really proud of the children for their fantastic Nativity 

performance this week. The children sang, danced and said their words 

beautifully. Thank you to all the parents who supported their children to 

practice their words and songs at home and for attending the event on the day.

FGA Talent Club

A massive well done to the talent show club this week! 

They have performed two amazing shows and I am so 

proud! It was lovely to have the opportunity to show 

parents the hard work that they have put into their talents 

and also to showcase them to the school! A special 

mention goes out to the children who stepped in last 

minute so that their friends didn’t have to perform by 

themselves. We have a lovely supportive bunch of 

children here at FGA. 



Stars of the Week

Nursery = Rosie Barry & Nicholas Barry

Rec = Willow Yates & Farrah Pegg

Y1 = The whole of Year 1

Y2 = The Whole of Year 2 & Ebony Diamond

Y3 = Brogan Harvey & Dean Hales

Y4 = Eva Greenhalgh & Brayden Matley

Y5 = Anouk Lear & Darcie Rowlands

Y6 = Taiah Mae Southwell & Jamie Higgs

School Closes for Christmas on 

Tuesday 21st December at 1.30pm

Year 5

Year 5 investigated whether the size of a fulcrum affected the 

force acting upon an object. Pupils were able to conduct affair 

test and explain the results of this investigation using scientific 

language.

Christmas Pantomime

This week the Children watched an amazing performance of 

Jack and the Beanstalk.  

KS1 Christmas Performance

Thank you to all the parents who supported their children and 

came to watch their special Christmas performance! The 

children were amazing!

September 2022 Reception Places

The deadline is approaching for 

applications to secure a place in our 

Reception class in 2022.

You can apply for their school place via 

the Trafford Admissions website.   

www.Trafford.gov.uk

Or you can call the Trafford School 

Admissions Team for more information on

0161 912 5007.

All applications must be received by 

Trafford before the 15th January 2022.

http://www.trafford.gov.uk/
tel:01619125007

